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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

THANKS, THANKS, THANKS!! The response I
received from each of you when you were asked to
fill the committee chairs was wonderful and very
positive. We have a lot of work ahead of us this
year, in building and maintaining our membership
and rebuilding our treasury. We can do it! We

started from scratch with a team of people that
didn't know each other and built an organization
several years ago. Now we can use that team to
build a strong

organization. We can

only do it as a team \

with each member \

giving ideas and ~

working toward our \ "

goals. We have set \
wonderful goals, and "
even though we have

discussed many ideas to carry out those goals, I
urge you as a team member to continue toward
improving on those ideas and making any others
known either to me, or the committee chairs
responsible.

It is going to be a great year!! With your help not
only will we be MIGHTY, we will also be
LARGE!

Nancy Campbell

President

BULLETIN SPONSORS

A special thanks last year's bulletin sponsors. We need
sponsors again this year, and we would like to encourage
you to sign up to sponsor one or more months.
Remember, our bulletins are sent not only to our
members but also to national and to other chapters in our
region and throughout the country.

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

DATE: Thursday, August 11, 1994
TIME: 5:30 PM Board Meeting
6:00 PM Dinner/Business
Meeting/Network
ing
7:00 PM Program
PLACE: Hickory Shelter/Brookside Park
Ames, Iowa
MENU/COST: Pot Luck! Bring a main dish and a
dessert or salad to share. Bring
your own dishes, silverware, glass,
and drink.
RESERVATIONS/ Karen Jacobson

GUEST NAMES: 733-2660 Home

DEADLINE;: Wednesday, 12:00 Noon
August 10, 1994
PROGRAM: Resume Exchange/Evaluation

Bring 10-15 copies of your resume
to share.

ATTENTION, -MEMBERS!!!

This year's hospitality duties will be a team effort. Several
members have volunteered to act as hospitality chair-of-the-
month for one month. Each month, one member will arrange
the location and meal for that month's meeting and will be
responsible for the making reservations for members and
guests. (We all know how nice it is to be called and reminded
about the meeting. This is our chance.) The volunteers agreed
to also follow up after their meeting with phone calls to guests
and to members who made reservations but did not attend.
The volunteer list is as follows:
August Karen Jacobson

September Nancy Campbell
October Jan Duffy
November Judy Farthing
Decemiber Cindy Sippel
January ¢ Margaret Munson
February Kim Supercynski

Volunteers are still needed for March through June. Please
sign up to join the hospitality team.




NETWORKING LUNCHEONS MEMBER NEWS

We will discuss the networking luncheons at the August JANE THOMSEN is moving to the Kansas City area
meeting. in August. Her new address will be:

Jane M. Thomsen
NOTE: The next luncheon for Ames Chapter members ¢/o Don Scaro

working in Des Moines will be on Tuesday, August 2, 11922 West 82nd Terrace

11:30 PM, at Raul's on East Grand Avenue. Call Lenexa, KS 66215

Margaret Munson (work 281-7716, home 232-9950) for (913) 8944094

information. Good luck, Jane, and stay in touch. We'll miss you!

MARGARET HAUBRICH married Jay Munson on
July 2, 1994. Margaret Munson's address and phone
numbers are the same as before. Congratulations,
Margaret and Jay! (KEJ, former Bulletin Chair)

MEALS ON WHEELS VOLUNTEERS

August 13, 1994 Karen Jacobson, Diane Duvall

Please think about
whether you would like
to continue this project.
We will discuss it, and To enable women in all fields of accounting to achieve

if we decide to their personal, professional and economic potential and

continue, we will pass the sign-up sheet for the coming to contribute to the future development of the profession.
year at the August meeting.

ASWA MISSION STATEMENT

Ames Chapter No. 158
American Society of Women Accountants

Board of Directors Meeting
June 9, 1994

CALL TO ORDER: The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors, Ames Chapter, was brought to order at
approximately 5:15 p.m. on Thursday, June 9, 1994, at Aunt Maude's Restaurant, Ames, Towa, President Kim Supercynski
presiding.

QUORUM: A quorum was present.

ATTENDANCE: The following Board members were in attendance: Karen Jacobson, Nancy Campbell, Judy Farthing,
Kate Mulder and Kim Supercynski.

BUSINESS:

Minutes: On motion made by Nancy Campbell, seconded by Kate Mulder, motion carried unanimously that the minutes
of the April 14, 1994, Board Meeting be approved as printed in the Bulletin.

Treasurer's Report: At the end of May 31, 1994, there was $816.27 in the checking account and $791.11 in the savings
account. Outstanding bills included the Public Relations Dinner of approximately $780.00 and the scholarships of $600.00
(which will be paid half per each semester). The report was placed on file for audit.

OLD BUSINESS:

Membership: Karen reported that she has obtained the list of names from Sue Logan for a mailing to prospective
members.

Public Relations: The public relations dinner at the Holiday Inn was very successful.

NEW BUSINESS:

Other: The Board discussed possible speaker gifts for next year. It was agreed to suggest to the membership that we
purchase a brass business card holder with ASWA in burgundy and charge $7.50 to the members.

(continued on next page)
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(continued from page 2)
ANNOUNCEMENTS: None
ADJOURNMENT: On motion made by Judy Farthing and seconded by Karen Jacobson, motion carried unanimously that
the meeting be adjourned at 5:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Karen E. Jacobson, Secretary

Ames Chapter No. 158
American Society of Women Accountants
Regular Membership Meeting
June 9, 1994

CALL TO ORDER: The regular June membership meeting of the Ames Chapter No. 158 of the American Society of
Women Accountants was called to order at 6:55 p.m. on June 9, 1994 at Aunt Maude's Restaurant, Ames, President Kim
Supercynski presiding.
QUORUM: A quorum was present.
ATTENDANCE: There were 10 members and 1 guest in attendance (Kim Supercynski, Kathy Strum, Karen Jacobson,
Judy Farthing, Kate Mulder, Nancy Campbell, Margaret Haubrich, Beverly Wandling, Cindy Sippel and Brenda O'Neall-
Smith).
BUSINESS:
Minutes: On motion made by Kathy Strum, seconded by Judy Farthing, motion carried unanimously that the minutes for
the April 14, 1994 meeting be approved as printed in the Bulletin.
Treasurer's Report: At the end of May 31 there was $816.27 in the checking account and $791.11 in the savings account.
Outstanding bills include approximately $780.00 for the Public Relations Dinner and $600 in scholarships to be paid over
two semesters. The report will be placed on file for audit.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Administrative Reporting: The final report will be filed shortly by Kathy Strum who requested membership attendance
figures for the year from Secretary Karen Jacobson.
Bulletin: There is no Bulletin for July and the deadline for the August Bulletin is July 15, 1994.
Hospitality_and Member Relations: The group discussed holding the membership meeting at one location with Aunt
Maude's suggested. Additional information will be needed before a decision can be made.
Membership: It was noted that our guest this evening has a membership application out and will return it after July 1.
Karen Jacobson obtained the list of names from Sue Logan for a mailing to potential members.
Program: No speaker for July since we will just be holding a planning meeting.
Public Relations: The picture of our scholarship winner and a small write-up were sent to the Ames Tribune for inclusion
in The Business Times. Brenda O'Neall-Smith and Diane Duvall will be assisting Karen Jacobson in delivering Meals
On Wheels in July and August, respectively.
Student Activities: No report.
Scholarship: The presentation of the scholarships at the Public Relations Dinner was very successful. Both winners
attended as guests of the Chapter. The Scholarship Committee was thanked for a job well done.
OLD BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Selection of Speaker Gifts: The members present decided to accept the recommendation of the Board to purchase brass
business card holders and charge the members $7.50. Preliminary orders were taken and money must be paid in advance
to cover the minimum order or no order will be placed at this time.
Installation of Officers.and Directors: Beverly Wandling installed the new officers and directors except for Treasurer Jan
Duffy, who was unable to attend the meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: Outgoing President Kim Supercynski thanked the Board and members for their assistance and
cooperation in making her year as President a success. There will be no membership meeting in July because we will be
having a Planning Meeting/Pool Party at the Stonebrook Clubhouse on July 14. Congratulations to Margaret Haubrich
who recently became engaged to Jay Munson and will be married on July 2, 1994.
ADJOURNMENT: On motion made by Cindy Sippel, seconded by Kathy Strum, motion carried unanimously that the
meeting be adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen E. Jacobson, Secretary
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

DATE EVENT

August 11, 1994 Board and Membership Meetings
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DEADLINE FOR THE SEPTEMBER BULLETIN IS AUGUST 20, 1994



